

friends who die shall rise again to live with Jesus, but she wanted Jesus to ask God to cause her brother to live again with them here, just as he did before he died. Then Jesus said the words of our Golden Text, "I am the resurrection, and the life: he that believeth in me, though he were dead, yet shall he live: and whosoever liveth and believeth in me shall never die."

Martha went into the house and whispered to Mary: "The Master is come, and calleth for thee." As soon as Mary heard this, she rose quickly and went to meet him. She fell down at his feet weeping. When Jesus saw her weeping and the Jews weeping, he said, "Where have you laid him?" They said, "Lord, come and see." Jesus wept. "See how he loved him," the Jews whispered to one another when they saw Jesus weeping.

Jesus went to the grave where Lazarus was buried. It was a cave with a stone before the door. He told them to take away the stone. When they had done so, Jesus called in a loud voice, "Lazarus come forth," and the dead man came out of the grave with his white grave clothes wound around him. He was alive again.

Just think how glad those sisters were! Think how surprised the Jews were when they saw the wonderful power of Jesus! Everybody in that part of the country heard about it, and many believed in Jesus.

Questions on the Lesson

1. Where did Lazarus and his sisters live?
2. What were the names of the sisters?
3. Who was a very dear friend of theirs?
4. Who became ill in the Bethany home?
5. For whom did the sisters send?
6. Why did Jesus not go at once?
7. What happened to Lazarus?
8. When did Jesus come?
9. How did he know that Lazarus was dead?
10. Who came to meet Jesus?
11. What did Martha say?
12. What did Jesus say?
13. What did Mary do when she saw Jesus?
14. How did Jesus show that he loved Lazarus?
15. Where was Lazarus buried?
16. What did Jesus tell the friends to do?
17. What did Jesus call?
18. Who came out alive from the grave?
19. What is the Golden Text?

Lesson Hymn

"Christ the Lord is risen to-day,"
Sons of men, and angels, say:
Raise your joys and triumphs high;
Sing, ye heavens; and, earth, reply.

Amen.

—Hymn 59, Book of Praise

The Catechism

PRIMARY CATECHISM—22. In what way did God make man to differ from the animals? God gave man a soul, or spirit, that can never die.

The Question on Missions

2. Why did Dr. Margaret MacKellar go to Neemuch? Neemuch is a city in Central India, with many villages in the country around about. The women of this district had no woman doctor to whom they might go, until Dr. MacKellar went there 25 years ago.

AFTER SUNDAY SCHOOL

If you were very sick, and your mother was away from home, how quickly a letter would bring her back. We cannot send letters to Jesus, but, better than sending a



letter, we can speak to him, and he will help us as truly as he comforted Mary and Martha, those friends of his who lived at Bethany. Copy the drawing.

I Have Learned To-day

THAT JESUS IS MY SHEPHERD